IN THE MATTER of the Resource Management Act

1991
AND
IN THE MATTER of a request for a Plan Change
(Plan Change 51) — Peninsula Bay
North
BY Peninsula Bay Joint Venture
(Requestor)
MINUTE OF HEARINGS COMMISSIONERS
1. The Hearing of Plan Change 51 was adjourned on the 10" of August 2016 following the
conclusion of the Council officers’ evidence.
2. We have agreed that the Requestor be able to file their closing statement in writing, and as the

Council officers’ responses were comprehensive, have also agreed to provide some time for
the Requestor to file any relevant rebuttal evidence.

3. We indicated at the hearing that upon receipt of any rebuttal evidence and the closing
statement, they will be loaded onto the Council’s website and submitters advised that the
documents are available. We do not consider it necessary for us to receive any further
responses to the rebuttal evidence (or closing statement) from either Council officers or
submitters. Likewise, we do not anticipate it being necessary to reconvene the hearing.

4, Based on the above, we direct that:

(a)  Any rebuttal evidence the Requestor wishes to produce be lodged with the Council by
5pm, Friday 26 August; and

{b} The Requestor's closing statement shall be lodged with the Council by 5pm on Friday,
2 September 2016.

5. Should any party wish to discuss this matter, please direct any questions in in the first instance
to the Committee Secretary, Ms Chalmers at julia.chalmers@aidc.govt.nz

David Mead
for the Mearing Commissioners

11 August 2016



